

TRACEY THURMAN
DIRECTOR
WASTE MANAGEMENT

May 27, 2016

Address

Greeting

The Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government recently completed a review of the Materials Recovery Facility located at 360 Thompson Road, Lexington, Kentucky. Based on this review, the Lexington-Fayette Urban County Council recommended a \$15 per ton increase in the processing fee. This is the first increase in the processing fee since 1992.

In accordance with the executed Memorandum of Agreement between the Lexington Fayette Urban County Government and its Affiliates, page 6, XIII. TERM, LFUCG reserves the right to alter or amend any part of the MOA upon at least thirty (30) days advance written notice to Affiliate. This letter serves as formal notice for the amended MOA; thereby, increasing the processing fee to \$50 per ton on the incoming materials.

The attached original, plus two (2) copies, of the amended Memorandum of Agreement should be signed, dated, and returned by June 30, 2016. Please mail the executed Amended Memorandum of Agreements to:

Hannelore Boorn, Administrative Officer Division of Waste Management 675 Byrd Thurman Drive Lexington, KY 40510

This change will be take place for materials received on and after July 1, 2016. If you have any questions, please contact me at 859-425-2836 or Barry Prater, MRF Plant Manager, at 859-492-3711. Thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely,

Tracey Thurman, Director
Division of Waste Management

Cc: Dowell Hoskins-Squier, Commissioner of Environmental Quality and Public Works Barry Prater, MRF Plant Manager

Enclosure



MAYOR JIM GRAY



TRACEY THURMAN
DIRECTOR
WASTE MANAGEMENT

